
   PUBLIC HEARING 

July 27, 2016 

 

At 8:22 p.m. Supervisor Schiliro stated that a Public Hearing would be held in accordance with the 

Public Notice that follows: 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Town Board of the Town of North Castle will hold a Public 

Hearing on Wednesday, July 27, 2016, at 7:30 p.m., or as soon thereafter, at Town Hall, 15 Bedford 

Road, Armonk, NY 10504, to consider establishing landmark designation, pursuant to Chapter 195 

of the Town Code, entitled Landmarks Preservation, of the Gazebo, the Millennium Wall and the 

surrounding land within a 50 feet radius of the center of the Gazebo and the land on the west side 

extending in a width of 100 feet to Maple Avenue.  The property is located at Wampus Brook Park, 

Mt. Kisco Road/Maple Avenue, Armonk, New York and known on the North Castle Tax Maps as 

108.01-6-20. 

 

ALL PERSONS HAVING AN INTEREST IN THE MATTER ARE INVITED TO ATTEND AND 

BE HEARD. 

 

By Order of the North Castle Town Board 

Alison Simon, Town Clerk 

 

Dated: July 6, 2016 

Armonk, New York 

 

 

The Public Notice was marked Exhibit “A” for the record. 

 

The Affidavit of Posting calling the Public Hearing was marked Exhibit “B” for the record. 

 

The Affidavit of Publication from The Journal News calling the Public Hearing was marked Exhibit 

“C” for the record. 

 

The following letters and documents were noted as received: 

 

Letter of recommendation, report and plan from the Landmarks Preservation Committee to 

landmark the Gazebo, the Millennium Wall and surrounding land, received June 1, 2016, were 

marked Exhibit “D” for the record. 

 

Email from Susan Shimer, Chairman, Landmarks Preservation Committee, dated June 21, 2016, 

was marked Exhibit “E” for the record. 

 

The Town Clerk noted that certificates denoting mailing of Notice of Public Hearing to adjacent 

property owners were in order. 

 

Supervisor Schiliro said that the Board would welcome any comments and then the public hearing 

would be adjourned. 

 

Linda Fernberg, Member, Landmarks Preservation Committee, said that Susan Shimer, Chairman, 

Landmarks Preservation Committee, could not attend tonight’s hearing and would like to be present 

when the hearing is reconvened. 

 

After all persons were heard who desired to be heard, Councilman DiGiacinto moved, seconded by 

Councilman D’Angelo, that the Public Hearing be adjourned at 8:24 p.m. to September 28, 2016. 

 

The roll call vote was as follows: 

Ayes:  Councilmen D’Angelo, DiGiacinto, Reiter, Berra, Supervisor Schiliro 

Noes:  None 

  

 

 

       ________________________________ 

       Alison Simon, Town Clerk 

Dated:  August 3, 2016 

 


